
 
 

 

 
MICHAEL P. McLAUGHLIN 
DEPUTY COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

 

 

   
February 21, 2025 

 

 

Hon. Joanne Cunningham, Chairwoman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham: 

 

The Department of Public Works is requesting the Legislature’s approval to re-appropriate $247,545.00 

and rename the 2025 Budget Line D95110.44079 Special Projects to D95110.44079.QUIET for the Quiet 

Zone Project in the Village of Voorheesville.   

 

In accordance with Resolution 366 (8/13/2018) the County accepted $340,000.00 from NYS Dormitory 

Authority for the Planning and Construction of a Quiet Zone in the Village of Voorheesville and in 2019 

Resolution 440 (10/15/2019) Amended Public Works Budget by increasing appropriation account 

D5110.4079 Special Projects $340,000.00.  

 

The grant funds expended to date have paid for design services related to the quiet zone. 

 

If there are any questions or further information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

 

 

cc:   Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

James Curran, Minority Counsel 
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CO U N TY EXECU TIVE 
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